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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more 
than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students 
and supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

A project is underway at Epping West Public School to provide upgraded facilities for the school community.  
The project includes construction of two new buildings which will include 29 new classrooms and new 
administration facilities. It also includes the refurbishment and renovation work to existing buildings at the 
school and removal of temporary classroom facilities.

Progress summary

The installation of Block S is finished, and students and staff are now using the learning spaces and facilities. 

Sixteen temporary home bases were removed from the school site, and the project team is now preparing the 
grounds to install the second new building (Block T) during the Spring school holidays.

Next steps

Upcoming works include:

 ■ structural manufacturing of the new building (Block T) offsite

 ■ installation of a new modular school building during the Spring school holidays

 ■ new footpath works along the eastern side of Ward Street.
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Second modular installation during Spring school holidays 

The second modular building (Building T) installation will happen at Epping West Public School during the Spring 
school holidays. The new building will be installed outside of school hours during the school holidays. The process 
will be very similar to the installation of Building S, where modular buildings will be delivered to the school on 
large trucks. Using a mobile crane, the building modules will be lifted individually, and placed on the prepared 
foundations at the school site. The local community has been provided with detail on these works, including 
delivery and traffic arrangements that will be around the school.

How does modular installation happen?

Day 1 Term 4 access

There will be no changes to the current pedestrian flows or school entry points when students and staff return 
in Term 4, 2022. Hoarding and fencing will remain in place around the construction site to ensure safety for staff, 
students and school community.

For a Translation and Interpreting 
Service, call 131 450 and ask them to call 
the Department of Education - School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651.

Modular buildings will be 
delivered to the school on large 

trucks.

Using a mobile crane, the building modules will be lifted individually, 
and placed on the prepared foundations at the school site.


